Dear Ruth, Pob a

Thanks for your letter of July 24th. If in your first preliminary note you take only families with one negative parent and at least one negative child, which are also scoreable as a backcross in Rh. then it seems that as a preliminary statement it would avoid all criticism, but the wordingham penigree you send is, I think, overscored by treating it as a double backcross. I am sorry the thing is so troublesome.

If the data you sent me a week or so ago are complete, would you like me to try and score them in Scotland during the first half of August?

Sincerely yours,